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September 28, 2010
The Honorable Bob Ferguson
Chair, King County Council

Room 1200

C O U R T H O U S E

Dear Councilmember Ferguson:
The King County Council adopted Ordinance 15949 on November 13, 2007, authorizing a one-tenth of one percent sales tax revenue to support Mental Illness and Drug Dependency (MIDD) fund services.  Ordinances 16261 and 16262 amend Ordinance 15949.  Ordinance requires the King County Executive to submit reports every six months, a progress report, and an annual report.  Enclosed with this letter is the MIDD Year Two Progress Report for October 1, 2009 through March 31, 2010, which includes the following:  
a. performance measurement statistics;
b. program utilization statistics;
c. request for proposal and expenditure status updates;
d. progress reports on evaluation implementation;
e. 
geographic distribution of the sales tax expenditures across the county,

including collection of residential ZIP code data for individuals served

by programs and strategies; and
f.
updated financial plan.

This report provides updates on each of the above areas, including a summary of progress within the MIDD strategies.  This report provides information on the implementation and evaluation of the programs and services supported with the one-tenth of one percent sales tax revenue.  The MIDD vision is to prevent and reduce chronic homelessness and unnecessary involvement in the criminal justice and emergency medical systems, and promote recovery for persons with disabling mental illness and chemical dependency.  Plans reflect a full continuum of treatment, housing, and case management services.

Thirty-one of the 37 MIDD strategies were implemented during the reporting period, two strategies were in the planning phase, three strategies delayed because of budget reductions and supplantation, and one strategy is proceeding with funding the City of Seattle received from the federal justice department.  The MIDD Oversight Committee monitored implementation and evaluation of the strategies.
More than 20,000 individuals received services from MIDD programs during the reporting period.  Preliminary findings found a statistically significant reduction in jail use and a trend toward reduction in psychiatric inpatient hospitalizations, and services continue to reach an ethnically and regionally diverse population.

This report is being submitted to the Law, Justice, Health and Human Services committee of the King County Council. It is estimated that this report required 834 staff hours to produce, costing $27,555. 
Please feel free to contact Jackie MacLean, Department of Community and Human Services Director, at 206-263-9100, with any questions that you may have.

Sincerely, 

Dow Constantine

King County Executive

Enclosures

cc:
King County Councilmembers



ATTN:  Tom Bristow, Chief of Staff

     Anne Noris, Clerk of the Council

The Honorable Judge Barbara Linde, Chief Presiding Judge, King County District

   Court/MIDD Oversight Committee Co-Chair 

Shirley Havenga, Chief Executive Officer, Community Psychiatric Clinic/MIDD Oversight Committee Co-Chair

Joe Woods, Council Relations Director, King County Executive Office (KCEO)
Alan Painter, Human Services, Health and Housing Policy Advisor, KCEO

Dwight Dively, Director, Office of Management and Budget and Office of Strategic 

    Planning and Performance Management
Jackie MacLean, Director, Department of Community and Human Services (DCHS)

Amnon Shoenfeld, Division Director, Mental Health, Chemical Abuse and Dependency Services Division, DCHS

